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April 28, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
Enclosed for review by the King County Council are a report titled “Work Education Release and Electronic Home Detention Options for King County” and a motion accepting the report. This report is submitted in response to Proviso P1, Section 19 of Ordinance 18409, the 2017-2018 Biennial Budget Ordinance. The 2017-2018 Executive Proposed Budget eliminated work education release (WER) and electronic home detention (EHD) effective January 1, 2018. The King County Council restored EHD in the 2017-2018 Adopted Budget, and added a proviso directing the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) to work with criminal justice agencies to explore options for implementing new WER and EHD programs in the future. 
Work education release and electronic home detention provide alternatives to secure detention and allow offenders to remain connected to their communities and employment. In many cases, these individuals have been convicted of crimes that require partial confinement or electronic monitoring under state law, so terminating these programs would return them to secure detention or raise equity issues by making participation in EHD instead of jail contingent on the ability to pay the fees charged by private monitoring companies. The attached report explores ways to improve these programs in the future and recommends that the work started by this proviso report continue with the objective of making a proposal for the continuation of WER and EHD services in King County. 
The continuation of WER and EHD support the King County Strategic Plan Safety and Justice goal to “provide for a safe and just community through proactive law enforcement and an accessible and fair justice system, while implementing alternatives to divert people from the criminal justice system.” Maintaining EHD, in particular, also supports the County’s Equity and Social Justice Initiative by maintaining access to a detention alternative that would otherwise only be accessible to those able to afford the fees charged by third party monitoring companies. 
The attached report was prepared with the participation of a workgroup that included representatives from King County Superior Court, King County District Court, the Department of Judicial Administration, the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office, the Department of Public Defense, the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, the Office of the Executive, King County Council staff, and the Office of Labor Relations. Representatives from the Department of Community and Human Services and Jail Health Services provided additional input. The Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget provided project management and led the development of the report. 
This report required an estimated 300 staff hours to produce, at a cost of about $25,000. 

Thank you for your review of this report and consideration of the accompanying motion. I look forward to working with Council to find a way to continue and improve these important programs. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9687.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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